NEWSLETTER - JANUARY 2001

Back to news

WELCOME BACK

A welcome back to all associated with the College. We hope the Holiday Season was happy and restful, and that you are now full of calisthenics enthusiasm for 2001. We take this opportunity to welcome all new pupils and their families to our calisthenic community. We hope your time with us is long and rewarding. The committee wish all teachers and pupils a happy and successful year.

DUTY MUMS FOR 2001

Tinies: Liz Reed.

Sub-Juniors: Cheryl Bemard & Janet McLean **Juniors:** Grace Decleva & Cheryl Bernard **Inters:** Anthea BotrelL & Debbie O'Shannessy

Seniors: Rhonda Brebner.

THANK YOU. THANK YOU. THANK YOU. THANK YOU

A Big thankyou to these wonderful ladies who volunteer their time tirelessly to make the running of the club so smooth. Although it is a lot of work I know they enjoy the fun of being involved and making life long friends along the way. A special thankyou must go to Rhonda for taking all the sequins and beads off all the old leotards. This must have taken you hours but your generous effort is very much appreciated.

Another big thankyou goes to our Duty Mum for Inters last year, Mrs. Carol Caldwell. We are very sorry that thanking her -for her tremendous help was overlooked at the Christmas party. Carol is one of the longest and most valued members of our club who is always there to give a hand with anything that is asked of her, so please accept our apologies Carol.

THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU

FEES FOR 2001

Please note the change this year of paying 3 terms a year. Not 4 as in previous years.

TINIES: \$210 per year or \$70 per term

ALL OTHER SECTIONS: \$405 per year or \$135 per term

CITY OF GREAT GEELONG. COUNCILLOR'S CONTINGENCY FUND GRANT

We are very pleased to announce that a cheque for \$400.00 has been awarded to our club from Councillor Anthony Aitken, City of Greater Geelong as part of the Councillors Contingency Fund Grant. We are so grateful that someone outside of the club community has been so generous. We should be very proud that our club has been thought of so highly to receive this donation.

XMAS HOLIDAY GYMNASTICS

Thankyou to Regina Napoli for organising a fantastic fun and fitness event during the Xmas break. Gymnastics is certainly very good for stretching all muscles, as I'm sure all the girls found out. Thankyou to the teachers for sharing their wonderful knowledge of their sport with us, which in turn will benefit our girls immensely. It was wonderful to

see so many girls attend this event. We hope you enjoyed yourselves and keep practising hard with yours splits. It would be nice to see every team doing the splits in the Exercise routines this year.

PUPIL SKILLS LEVELS

Any girls wanting to do levels please let their Duty Mum, Maree or Donna know as soon as possible.

CONGRATULATIONS - CONGRATULATIONS - CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations must go to Bronwyn Moore and Stephanie Geue for receiving their honours for Grade 2 and Lauren Tuck for receiving a Credit + for Grade 1. Keep up the great work girls

CONGRATULATIONS - CONGRATULATIONS - CONGRATULATIONS

SOLO GIRLS

If any solo girls have paid their own C.V.I. Registration could you please let your Duty Mum know so this amount can be taken off your fees.

CLUB TRACK SUITS

If you would like to sell your tracksuit, please do so through this newsletter. The committee feld that in the past it was hard to keep track of items in the mother's room so from now on please feel free to contact Cheryl Larkin (52292444) if you have anything you would like to sell in the Newsletter. Please note that swapping of rods or clubs will still be done by the teachers and duty mums.

GEELONG CALISTHENICS BADGES

Badges are now available from you duty numn for \$5.00. We are so sorry about last year as they were ordered in time for Ballarat but when they arrived they had our old logo on them. SO avoid the rush before Comp's start and get your badges early.

For the new members of the club that don't know about our badges, here is a small blurb.

Our club badge is wom proudly on our tracksuit at competitions. Other clubs we co@ against am have own club badge. At the end of competing against one another the children ask other clubs to swap badges As most of the girls go to at least four competitions a year the badges soon become a collection to be in years to come. Just ask Maryanne Decleva, (Juniors) to show you her collection. It's quite amazing.

Please note that swapping badges is certainly not compulsory and you are under no obligation to buy a badge.

OLD COSTUMES

If you are having a clean out of your old costumes please donate them back to the club before you put them in the Brotherhood Bin.

GEELONG CALISTHENICS WEBSITE

The Committee, Teachers and Pupils would like to give a big thankyou to Julie Brebner for the wonderful work she did to get our own webpage up and running. It is so important to have our great club keeping up with thr. times, so thankyou Julie for helping us do this.

If you would like to put anything of Calisthenics interest on our Web page please contact Rhonda Brebner (5243 1461) and she will be more than happy to put this on for you

Example: Any personal photos taken at Competitions or Displays. Make sure they are not professional photos, as we must not break the copyright law.

WEB SITE. www.lawindex.net/gcc/ Get surfing and keep up with the goss.

IMPORTANT DIARY DATES

1st TERM FEES: Within the first 2 weeks of term as Insurances must be paid.

ANGLESEA CAMP: 4th, 5th, & 6th of May 2001

CONCERT (G.P.A.C.): 11th November, 2001 (Sunday)

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING: 22nd February 2001 (Thursday) We welcome and would like to invite any new members this year to come along and join us. It is very informative and more fun than you think.

Class Rules

Please read the new CLASS RULES